
Last year, the Village obtained grant funding and completed Phase 1 of Oak Grove 
Park, which includes a new trail segment, a parking lot, and a bench. The Village 
was recently awarded a grant to fund Phase 2, which will complete the half-mile 

trail loop, add a restroom, create a small dog park, and install a flashing crosswalk 
for safe crossing of Fandel Road. 

The plan is to complete this work in 
summer 2026. Additional phases of 
park development will proceed as 
funding becomes available.
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